

Foxwood Academy

Derby Road, Bramcote, Nottingham, NG9 3GF Tel: (0115) 9177202

Email: office@foxwood.notts.sch.uk www.foxwood.notts.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr James Hutchinson

27<sup>th</sup> July 2022

Dear Parent/Carer,

## Another year gone!

As we bring this academic year to an end I'd like to thank all of the staff for yet another year of hard work and dedication. I'd also like to thank families for working with us to ensure that we continue to do everything we can to meet our values here at Foxwood Academy; it really is a joint effort.

We know summer is exciting, but we also know that it can be challenging at times. Although school is closed, we are still available if you need us and we can signpost you to additional help if we can. Please visit the website for further information –

https://www.foxwood.notts.sch.uk/help-for-parentscarers-students/support

You could be forgiven for thinking that the UK has been through a rocky period recently, with Covid19 proving difficult to shake, turmoil in government, unrest in parts of the world and Brexit. What I can tell you is that our children and young people have continued to work hard, have continued to be a credit to Foxwood and have continued to celebrate being part of our community. Once again, thank you for helping us make this happen. We are already planning comprehensive list of experiences and activities for next year and are hoping to take as many people as we can to see the Nutcracker in London in December 2022.

Important dates:

Friday 2<sup>nd</sup> September 2022 – Primary and KS3 return (years 7,8 & 9)

Monday 5<sup>th</sup> September 2022 – 14-19 return

I'll finish with a small collection of photographs overleaf that help paint a picture of the year but will write to you in September with important dates for your diary and some exciting news.

May I take this opportunity to wish you a restful summer break and look forward to seeing everyone in September.

Yours faithfully,











